

Mr Barry Broe Coordinator-General Department of State Development, Infrastructure and Planning Queensland Government PO Box 15517 City East QLD 4002

07 February 2014

QGC Ref: QCOPS-BA00-GPA-LTR-000002

Dear Mr Broe

## **Application for Change Request: Social Reporting Requirements**

Thank you for the continued effort your department is making to ensure our conditions remain relevant and meaningful for the project and the communities in which we operate.

As per my team's discussions with officers from your department, Queensland Curtis LNG (QCLNG) seek to progress a change request in relation to three social reporting conditions.

Deletion of: Appendix 1, Part 3, Condition 3 (7), and related condition Appendix 1, Part 3, Condition 2 (3) a, b, c and Appendix 1, Part 3, Condition 6 (2).

Amendments to reporting conditions contained in Appendix 1, Part 2 of the Coordinator Generals Evaluation Report were approved under QCLNG Change Report No.2 (alignment to Social Impact Assessment guideline reporting framework). This change report application is intended to further clarify social reporting by removing the requirement for QGC senior management to report to Regional Community Consultative Committees (RCCC) as a result of their participation in the conditioned Industry Leadership Group. Notwithstanding these proposed changes, QGC remains committed to continued Industry Leadership Group participation, under APPEA's coordination and providing opportunities for RCCC's to raise concerns and to receive timely project information through QCLNG's RCCC meetings.

As the proposed amendments are intended to better align QCLNG's reporting requirement with the recently implemented Social Impact Assessment guideline, we request your consideration that change report fees be waived on this occasion.

QGC Pty Ltd Level 30, 275 George Street Brisbane QLD 4000 GPO Box 3107

Tel: +61 (0)7 3024 9000 Fax: +61 (0)7 3024 8999

www.qgc.com.au

ABN 11 089 642 553

Please contact Senior Compliance Advisor Caleb Yeoh on (07)3024 7496 if you would like to discuss further.

Yours sincerely,

Brett Smith

Vice President Sustainability